MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY   16th April 2014


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Nigel Ackerman



Robert Arnold


Michael Atlee


Brandon Chapman


Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


1 Member of the Public


234. 
Dispensations/Declaration of Interest  None declared
235.
Apologies for Absence  Tony Jones
236.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th March 2014  These had been circulated and approved and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.  
237.
Matters arising from the Minutes of  12th March 2014 meeting: Nothing noted. 
238.  
Public Participation  The subject of the overgrown vegetation along the footpath adjacent to Rickling Cottages was raised and it was noted that the situation is now quite dangerous as pedestrians have to walk in the road.   It was confirmed that the PC had written to the occupant requesting it be cut back and AP had called at the property several times but there has been no response.  AP said he will speak to ECC Highways Dept. to ascertain whether they can arrange for the area to be cut back and/or advise on how the PC can deal with this matter.    
239.
A member of the public said the horse chestnut trees along the sward outside Rickling House appear to be diseased and for the last 4/5 years have been prematurely browning which looks unsightly.  He suggested these be replaced with more disease resilient trees.   It was noted that there is also a problem in autumn/winter when the leaves and “conkers” fall, causing the unlit pavement to become slippery.  It was agreed that Mr. Smeeden, UDC Tree Officer, be asked to assess the condition of the trees. 
240.
The Clerk noted that there is to be an event on 11th May 2014 to mark the departure of Maureen and Gavin Lord from the Parish and to thank them for their services to the Parish over many years.  It was agreed that a donation of £50 would be made towards a gift.  
241.
Finance 
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 12th March 2014:-
Cheques Issued

RNLI Donation (In memory of Ivor Bunster)



 75.00









  75.00
Cheques to be authorised
EALC Fees 





165.71
Clerk’s Salary





293.84


    





 459.55
EON Payment April







   44.19
Total Payments

        


   
                         578.74
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

      £17,090.68
Less total payments




        ( £578.74)






      £16,511.94
The payments listed above were authorised.
242.
Correspondence The Parish Council had been advised that the Mobile Library Service will cease from the end of June.  This has been published in The Link.
243. A letter had been received from Home Start giving an update on their current work and requesting donations.  It was noted that the organisation has lost central government funding.  After some discussion it was agreed that a donation of £50 would be made but with a request for information, if possible, on whether the service is used in Quendon & Rickling.
244. BC noted that he had received the Stop Stansted Expansion Campaign review for 2013.  He will scan the document and send to the Clerk for circulation.

245. CPRE had sent an update on its activities and notification that membership fees will increase from £28 to £36.   This amount will be due in December 2014.  It was agreed that membership will be renewed.
246. The Clerk had circulated information regarding Government proposals that, for parish councils with a turnover not exceeding £25,000, the external audit will be replaced by a mandatory requirement to publish key ‘transparency’ information.  It was noted that whilst most of the information required is already published, it is likely this will put extra responsibility on the Clerk and may result in additional work.  The Clerk expressed her view that the current arrangement of submitting the audit papers to an external body for review provides some additional assurance that the correct procedure is being followed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would respond to the consultation with her comments. 
247.
Neighbourhood Watch  Mr. Alan Johnson, Chairman Newport NHW and County Chair for Essex, gave a presentation on the activities of NHW and stressed the need for local co-ordinators.  It was noted that Gavin Lord, the current co-ordinator, is moving away from the Parish and Mr. Johnson expressed thanks for his work over many years.

Mr. Johnson said the best framework for NHW would be a network of  8-10 co-ordinators, ideally led by a Parish Council member.   It was agreed that Mr. Johnson would provide a summary of the role of co-ordinator for publication in The LINK.

Mr. Johnson also noted that it would be prudent to have new NHW signs around the Parish and these could be provided in return for a donation to the organisation.    
248.  Update on Forums/Presentations  None attended. 
249.  Grass Triangle (School/Pub) AP said that he had spoken to the school on a number of occasions to suggest the triangle be used as a planting area for the school.  There has been no feedback and, as the land is private property, it was agreed this is not the responsibility of the PC and the subject should be taken off the agenda. 
250.
Parking/Speed Limit (Green Road)   AP advised that he has completed the initial forms for an application for a reduction in the speed limit to 20 mph.
251.
Village Plan  Nothing to report.  It was noted that a meeting of the Steering Group should be convened.
252.
Village Map BC advised that he is working on the project and is giving some thought as to where the 2 maps should be sited.  One should be at the Village Hall, possibly on the wall if permission can be obtained, but the other, in Rickling, is still undecided.  The possibility of the cricket pavilion was mentioned.  It was confirmed that the £2,000 New Homes Bonus will now be put towards the project.
253. Allotments  Since putting notices about the availability of allotments both on the notice boards and in The Link, the Clerk contacted Mr. Peter Warwick and was advised he has had only one call expressing interest.  It was agreed that unless there is further interest shown to illustrate the need for additional sites, this matter will be taken off the agenda.  
254. Defibrillator Training  CP confirmed a refresher training course has been arranged for 7th May 2014.  It was noted that some of the stickers giving details of the location of the defibrillator have worn and are now illegible.  CP said he would follow this up.
255. Community Skip  It was agreed that the next most suitable weekend for a community skip would be 10th/11th May at the Village Hall.  BC said he would check the availability with all parties concerned and the Clerk will then post the necessary notices.
256. Quendon Wood   AP reported that a resident had informed him that whilst out walking she had been threatened by one of the workers on the Estate.  He then walked along the same path and was also threatened.  AP had raised the matter with Strutt & Parker and said such aggressive behaviour would not be tolerated. 
It was suggested that the work being carried out on the Estate appears to be destroying the wood and Natural England are not offering proper support in dealing with this matter. 

AP said he will send a follow up letter to the Sheikh.  MA suggested writing to local newspapers and, possibly, Sir Alan Haslehurst.  As the Wood is an SSSI and public funds are being spent,  AP and NA said they would liaise and find out when Sir Alan’s next surgery is.   
257. Highways  It was noted that the loose drain cover outside Quendon Court had been reported to Highways in early March and had been assessed but is still awaiting repair.
258.
Footpaths Footpath no. 33 should be reinstated. Nothing further to report.
259.
Litter Picking UDC had advised that there is to be an anti litter campaign running for 8 weeks from June.  It was agreed that a litter picking day should be arranged to coincide with this.  This will be discussed further at the next PC meeting.
260.
Planning
a) Appeals
i) UTT/13/3026/FUL Land Adjacent to Mill House Cottages – new dwelling

AP advised that he had sent the PC’s response. 

ii) UTT/13/2311/FUL Land adjacent to Hillside, Brick Kiln Lane – new dwelling
AP advised that he will send a response.
b)   Decisions:
i) UTT/14/0189/FUL Orchard House – Change of use from self-contained apartment from use for dependant relatives to separate dwelling - REFUSED

ii) UTT/13/2785/FUL Land Adjacent to Rose Cottage – erection of new dwelling (renewal)

APPROVED

c)  Trees:  
Tudor Cottage – Fell 1 Norwegian spruce – pending consideration
d) UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control: None
e) Applications
i) UTT/14/0839/LB Quendon White House – single storey rear extension (renewal of UTT/0129/11/LB)  -  no objection

ii) UTT/14/0719/0128/HHF Quendon White House – single storey rear extension (renewal of UTT/0128/11REN) – no objection
261.
Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting,  Wednesday, 21st May 2014: Litter Picking
The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.
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